MONSON FINANCE COMMITTEE MINUTES
APRIL 14, 2008


Present:           Maureen O'Sullivan, Peter Fimognari, Bob Margerison, Christine Edwards, 

Gerald Brayton, Jim Pennington, Joel Keller, Brenda Payette (Administrative Assistant)

Also Present:  
Deb Mahar (Finance Director), Ed Harrison (Board of Selectmen), Eric Moran (Resident on Granview Terrace)

Absent:  
 Peter Ross, Chris Carlin  

The meeting was convened at 7:00pm

A motion was made to accept the minutes of the 4-7-08 meeting, with the following change: 


Mr. Brayton made a motion to rescind Finance Committees votes giving additional money 
above Board of Selectmen recommendations and support Board of Selectmen proposal which 
will bring us back to Board of Selectmen recommendations. Mr. Keller seconded the vote, it 
was seconded and SO VOTED.

CORRESPONDENCE:

· Letter from John Morrell and Nancy Morrell stating they will be out of town for the Department Head meeting on April 28, 2008.

· Ledger History-Allocated Summary-Expenditure Ledger dated March 31, 2008.

· Invite for the Friend of Education Dinner

· Memo from Andrew C. Scott, Tower View, LLC to Gretchen Neggers dated April 7, 2008 RE: Tower View, LLC 288 Main Street

· Transfer Request from Reserve Fund, Amount $6,500, Appropriation-Demolition 

MEETINGS ATTENDED BY MEMBERS:

· None 

OLD BUSINESS / NEW BUSINESS

Discussion with Eric Moran, Resident on Granview Terrace next to the property to be demolished:

· Mr. Moran said that he would like to buy the property and clean it up.  He said the lot is too small to build on it, he just would like to expand his property.  Ms. O'Sullivan asked him if this purchase does take place, is it going to take a long time for you to clean up the property?  Mr. Moran said he would clean up the property ASAP, this is a safety issue for his children.

· Mr. Harrison said that the Board of Selectmen need to find out more information regarding this.

· A motion was made to table this request until the Board of Selectmen get more information, it was seconded and SO VOTED.

Discussion with Mr. Harrison regarding Tower View, LLC:

· Mr. Harrison handed out a copy of a letter sent to Ms. Neggers from Andrew C. Scott dated April 7, 2008, Regarding: Tower View, LLC 288 Main Street.

· Mr. Harrison said that the previous owner's of the building went bankrupt and abandoned the property.  The town gave them tax breaks that only lasted about six months before they went out of business. He said the Board of Selectmen are looking at putting in place a Special Tax Assessment for Tower View, LLC.

· Mr. Harrison said the protocol for this would be a couple of articles on the Annual Town Warrant.

· 1. Designating the property as an Economic Opportunity Area

· 2.  Accept proposal from Tower View, LLC

· Mr. Harrison is looking for the Finance Committee to be in agreement and support the articles, to look at this as an economic development.

Discussion regarding budget issues:

· There will be three elections for the next fiscal year.  Mr. Pennington said there is not enough money in the election budget for an override vote.  Mr. Harrison said the money could come from the Reserve Fund, however, he does not see a lot of support for an override.

· Mr. Pennington asked if the pool filter goes bad, does the town pay for this?  Mr. Harrison it would be the town or the school.

· Mr. Pennington asked if someone could request money from the reserve fund, the answer was yes.

The next scheduled meeting of the Finance Committee is:

Department Head Meeting, Monday, April 28, 2008 at 6:30pm

Monday, May 5, 2008 at 7pm.

The meeting was adjourned at 8:30pm.

Respectfully submitted, 

Brenda I. Payette

Administrative Assistant to the Finance Committee

